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[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes from the Council for International Education
3:00 PM, Wednesday, November 2, 2016
Stipes Hall 207 and the Quad Cities via video conference

In attendance: Chandra Amaravadi (chair), Pedro Bidegaray (ex officio), Davison Bideshi, Christina Davis, George Gunzenhauser (in the Quad Cities), Michael Murray and Yong Tang.

I.  Preliminary statement: Dr. Amaravadi apprised the Council that Mr. Rafael Obregon was still a member of the Council, but due to scheduling conflicts he may not be able to attend some meetings. 

II.  Motion to approve CIE Minutes from October 12, 2016.
a.  Motion seconded.  Minutes approved as written.

III.  Meeting dates/times for Spring 2017.
a.  The Council agreed that a meeting time of 3 PM on Wednesdays would be acceptable for next semester.

IV.  Continuation of Revision of the Global Issues (GI) Questionnaire’s course goals and objectives.
a.  Dr. Tang asked how business practices could span multiple countries.  In answer to this, Drs. Amaravadi and Bideshi offered examples from their specific areas of expertise. 

b.  Dr. Amaravadi suggested the Council postpone discussion of items 2 and 3 on the GI Questionnaire for the time being.   In reference to item no. 4 on the questionnaire, Dr. Bidegaray asked who had originally specified that course syllabi will clarify the way(s) in which a GI course could help students.  Dr. Amaravadi responded that syllabi can help the Council avoid subjectivity when assessing classes, and they will help illustrate how a class meets its GI goals.  

c.  The Council discussed the degree to which GI class content must deal specifically with global issues.  Dr. Gunzenhauser said that in the Education department, GI goals may be spread across several different courses, and he also cautioned that if the Council requires that a class must be 30% or 40% Global Issues, however that may be defined, it runs the risk of limiting a faculty member’s or department’s flexibility and academic freedom.  Mr. Murray offered the example of the BC 325 class, which is a GI class, stating that it is approximately one/third about American broadcasting and the remainder of the class is about broadcasting in other countries.  Dr. Bideshi said that 66% of a class being GI-oriented was very good.  Mr. Murray responded that that is what works for BC 325, but it may not be appropriate for every GI course.  This concluded discussion of the GI goals for this meeting.

V.  New Business: Internationalization of the Campus.
a.  Dr. Bidegaray reviewed last year’s progress with the WIU campus internationalization initiative.  Dr. Bidegaray then said he’d recently met with Jeff Hancks for the purpose of moving the initiative forward this year and was impressed with the outcome of this meeting.  Dr. Bideshi asked to have the initiative sent to him, and Dr. Amaravadi stressed that the Council must have campus internationalization as a goal.  

b.  Dr. Tang stated that WIU is not aggressive enough in recruiting international students, but he also pointed out that simply recruiting students is not necessarily the best way to internationalize the campus.  Dr. Gunzenhauser agreed that recruiting students from foreign nations is fine, but stated that it is not conducive to campus internationalization when international students are brought here and then expected to integrate into an American student way of life.  

c.  As part of the campus internationalization initiative, the Council agreed that Dr. Tang’s Chinese language website for the Broadcasting & Journalism department should be acknowledged and publicized more thoroughly.  This concluded the discussion of campus internationalization.

VI.  Motion to adjourn.
a.  Motion seconded.  Meeting adjourned.

Next meeting will be Wednesday, December 7, 2016 at 3:00 PM.
Minutes submitted by Michael Murray.
